LPSC   PEPPo   meeting   03/29/11
Mechanics

i) It is supposed that the analyzing magnet is coming with its own support structure which will connect to the polarimeter table (the answer is YES from a photo of the magnet at JLab).
ii) As the mechanical mounting is progressing, several options become clear for the fourth long leg of the table, and considering also the idea to send the table at JLab already mounted and ready to be taken to the injector tunnel: as initially planned, a long fourth leg can be installed but at the expense of invasive (un)mounting work; a leg extension can also be installed directly on the short fourth leg with the benefit of less mounting work and keeping the mechanical rigidity of the system; the fourth short leg could also be put  on a concrete block, which is in some sense a concrete extension instead of an aluminium one. This last option looks to us the most reliable, the easiest to implement, and with no impact on safety. This should be discussed forward with JLab.

iii) Additionnal polyethylene plates: people stay sceptical about the radiation damages to the sliding polyethylene plate. However, if for any reason this plate require to be changed when the polarimeter is already in place in the tunnel, it is forseen that this will be a major shutdown of the experiment, a major interaction with beam delivery for physics, and consequently a task that will be organized on the scale of several weeks in advance, while providing such polyethylene plate is a matter of days. The conclusion is that, if we happen to need such a plate for replacement we will buy it directly in US at any usual provider used by JLab.
iv) It is recall that we will flush constantly inert gas in the calorimeter box to protect crystals from humidity. The question of gas supply has not yet been addressed and should be discussed with JLab.

Shipping and installation
i) It is necessary to plan timely efficient shipping at JLab as well as specific periods of mounting and installation on which we can rely in order to optimize work/budget and travel costs that are usually very high in summer. Ideally, one single trip of 2 weeks would be needed to mount the calorimeter, install the table in the tunnel, and hopefully connect this trip with the project review. The sequence of events as well as the most appropriate time for shipping has to be clearly identified during the next collaboration meeting, and time periods for LPSC personnel must be definitively fixed.  
PMT bases
i) Some problems with the zener diodes; this should be corrected within the two next days, at the expense of a reduced gain range variation for the PMTs.

ii) The back plate for PMTs connection is in progress but the time-table was unclear to us; Germain should confirm the status tomorrow.

Magnet
i) Maud is expecting to deliver a draft of the “cahier des charges” of the analyzing magnet measurements this week.
